
Press Release 

On 02-23-2015 Bates County Deputies responded to a burglary that accrued 
earlier in rural Bates County just outside of Drexel.  The victim stated that 
upon arrival to her residence she noticed someone had removed the screen 
from her kitchen window. Once the screen was removed the suspects opened 
the window climbed into the residence and opened the front door. 

The suspect or suspects then removed the following items from the residence.  
2 grey craftsman chainsaws, Blue in color Harbor Freight generator,  one black 
in color Remington pump action BB gun, 2 fishing poles one Shimano and one 
Zebco, and an antique wine bottle.  

On 02-26-2015 Bates County Deputies responded to a theft that had accrued 
earlier in rural Bates County in the Appleton City area.  The reporting party 
stated that he had a five day old Black Angus bull calf stolen. The calf was 
black in color and had a white naval.  

On 02-28-2015 Bates County Deputies went to the residence of JR Derr in Rich 
Hill. The Deputy made contact with Ronald Derr JR of Rich Hill DOB 08-19-
1982 and arrested him on three Probation Revocation warrants. The bond on 
each warrant was set at $10,000.00 cash or surety.  

If you have any information about the above listed crimes or any other crimes 
that have taken place in your community, please do not hesitate to contact a 
Deputy or Detective at the Bates County Sheriff’s Office at 660-679-3232.  You 
can also email Chief Deputy William Perryman at 
4901@batescountysheriff.com.   
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